








































From: Robert Leslie 

Sent: July 10, 2024 6:13 PM 

To: Geoffrey Kirkpatrick 

Subject: Bethlehem Public Library Expansion SEQR Lead Agency Coordinated Review 

Good evening, 

The Town of Bethlehem is in receipt of the SEQR Lead Agency Coordinated Review request for the Bethlehem Library 

expansion project. Please know the Town has no permitting authority regarding the project approval and so is therefore 

not considered an Involved Agency under the SEQR regulations (see attached). However, as an Interested Agency the 

follow comments are offered: 

1. While the Project is not subject to local site plan review, please consider Bethlehem's site plan design guidelines

found in Zoning Law 128-71 E.

2. Assess the potential for vehicle queuing of left turning vehicles on Borthwick Drive entering at the proposed new

driveway during the PM peak hour.

3. Borthwick sidewalk should carry through the site driveways to maintain the pedestrian route and visibility of

pedestrian area to drivers. Detectable warning pads are not needed when the sidewalk continues through the

driveway.

4. Will the additional 19 parking spaces accommodate planned group activities as a result of the expansion

project? Is Town Hall parking lot expected for overflow parking? If so, what is the pedestrian route from Town

Hall parking lot to Library. Mid-block crosswalk between the two facilities would support pedestrian travel.

5. Provide landscaping to buffer the 12 parking spaces along Borthwick Avenue from view.

6. Screening and dumpster enclosure should be placed around dumpster to minimize disturbance to adjacent

residential properties at 457 and 459 Delaware Avenue.

7. The Town has a Street Tree Inventory and Management Plan. Link to pdf provided here, see pdf page 137 for

recommendation of species for future street tree planting along Borthwick Ave.

8. Provide additional bicycle rack at new Borthwick Ave. entrance.

9. Please contact the Town Historian to inquire about interest in photographing the house at 59 Borthwick

Ave.(before demolition), should it serve as local historic significance. Town Assessors records show the house

was built in 1900.

10. Please coordinate any changes to the water and sanitary sewer laterals with Town Department of Public Works.

11. Please consider Lighting standards found in Zoning Law 128-52 for modifications to existing and any new

proposed freestanding and wall mounted.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions you may have. 

Best, 

Rob 
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